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Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


(Approved) Minutes  

November 18, 2005

 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Jeff Baker, Dale Boercker, Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday, Judy Hanson, 
Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez,
Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Kevin Ankoviak, Bob Kratochvil, Amber Machamer
1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:04 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of November 4, 2005 as written.  

Motion:
To approve the minutes of November 4, 2005 as written.


MSC:
P. Luster/M. Sato



Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA

Mr. Sato reported the addition of the DE Lab discussion as item #4.  Mr. Milanese reported he brought copies of his FTES report.  Agenda was set.
4.
DISTANCE EDUCATION LAB – Birgitte Ryslinge and Dale Boercker
 
Dean Ryslinge reported Scott Vigallon’s position has been organizationally moved to be under Division II.  Recently meetings regarding the DE Lab issue were held.  Ms. Boercker provided a handout.  The issue is how the hours are being accounted for.  There has been a change in the state regulations regarding how DE classes are coded for attendance.  Currently, all DE courses are considered independent study and the WSCH is calculated solely by the number of units for a course.  This becomes a problem for DE courses that have a lab or activity hours attached to it.  Astronomy 30 was used as an example as it is a one (1) unit lab course.  For this class under our current accounting system, the WSCH for this class is one (1) times the number of students.  The instructor gets .15 FTEF for this class (3 lab hours).  Based on our current accounting system, the WSCH/FTEF is 200 for a class of 30 students.  Based on the new state regulations, this class can be counted like an on-campus course.  

Ms. Boercker and Dean Ryslinge reported on the concerns by members of the DE Committee.  It was noted the DE Committee drafted a resolution and voted on it.  The concern being that all DE courses will be affected by changes in the accounting system rather than just those with the labs.  There was heavy discussion regarding the implications of changing the accounting system and how we currently harvest these hours.  It was noted that from an apportionment standpoint, it makes no difference.  Ms. Luster noted it might behoove us to research other institutions to see how they are planning their programs.  Mr. Milanese noted on certain aspects this is pedagogy question and requires more in-depth discussions.  This has been on the “radar” at many levels.  It was emphasized that both LPC and Chabot need to be together on this, as it could have a potential severe funding impact on the district if it is not done accurately.  Mr. Milanese has had several conversations with Ron Taylor pertaining to this.  It was noted there may be a Faculty Association contractual issue involved too. 

It was reported there is also an issue of not collecting WSCH with sections of English 1A that have a DE portion.  It was suggested a co-requisite could be done but would require a curriculum change.  President Halliday noted she is highly concerned with this issue and how we capture the hours.  There are articulation issues to keep in mind.  

It was reported CIS faculty have some ideas on how to capture the data and are interested in piloting these.  Mr. Milanese noted he will meet with LaVaughn Hart.  Ms. Luster suggested the Chancellor’s Office be advised of this issue.  It was reported the DE Committee meets once a month but a special meeting can be called if necessary.  Michael Sato and Dale Boercker volunteered to attend this meeting. It was recommended that Richard Dry and the CIS/CNT faculty be present.  
5.
SUMMER SCHEDULE – Don Milanese and Judy Hanson
Mr. Milanese and Judy Hanson met to discuss and layout the proposed summer schedule.  A handout was distributed highlighting the dates.  The proposed schedule 8-week sessions occurring in the evening, which would provide an opportunity for high school students and/or working adults to attend.  It was reported this schedule does not go to the calendar committee.  Mr. Sato provided an additional handout consisting of the summer 2006 courses and sections.   There was brief discussion regarding the data Dr. Machamer presented in September regarding student population.  Dr. Machamer was not present at today’s meeting to answer the questions which arose.   There was a concern by Ms. Rodriguez regarding the close date for the summer session, as this would not allow appropriate turn-around time for Admissions and Records to process grades and for Financial Aid.  It was reported the processing for these items cannot begin until the term closes.  
Mr. Milanese noted the second five-week session only has 5-7 courses scheduled.  He proposed we do not do the second five-week session, as last summer only three (3) courses were offered in this time period. Those courses were History 8, Music 5, and a Photography course.  By eliminating the second five-week session, the summer session can close at the end of July, rather than in August.  It was reported last summer the total number of students enrolled was 3400.  Ms. Luster suggested looking more closely at what types/populations of students are enrolling, so as to better gear offerings towards them.  Mr. Sato asked for a consensus on whether or not the CEMC wanted to support the elimination of offering the second five-week summer session for 2006.  By consensus it was unanimously agreed upon.
6.  
DISCIPLINE PLAN TOTALS – Mike Sato
Mr. Sato reported all of the Discipline Plan totals are in and a handout was provided.  The handout does not reflect any revisions and it is unclear at this time what the Writing Center will be.  All changes/revisions should be submitted to Mr. Sato as soon as possible.  Voting on the plans is not scheduled to occur until the December 9 meeting.  The total FTEF for 2006-07 is 418.54 and the total FTES is projected at 6893.2.  WSCH/FTEF is 494 and was determined to be a more realistic number.  It was clarified it does not include non-credit.  Growth last year was based on 60/40 model however; we currently do not know what the state will be funding.  President Halliday reported the preliminary numbers are that we are at 10% funding however, we generally always prefer to figure 2-3% higher.  When taking Dr. Ankoviak’s previous reports into consideration and comparing them to the current numbers, we may still be over projecting by approximately 3%.   It was noted the 418 FTEF may be slightly higher than we would like it to be. President Halliday suggested headcount be looked at aggressively.  Mr. Sato noted he would double check the final numbers for accuracy.  
7.
APPROVAL PROCESS – Mike Sato

Mr. Sato outlined two (2) potential options for approval of the Discipline Plans.  They are as follows:


1.
Wait to see what the DEMC allocates.



2.
We recommend to the DEMC what allocation is needed.


President Halliday cautioned everyone not to assume that LPC will get every growth dollar.  Mr. Sato noted he would like to have this committee reach some type of consensus on the approval process before voting on the discipline plans.  It was noted that more than likely we will not get an allocation of 418 FTEF.  Ms. Luster suggested the approval process is the key in all of this. She recommended taking another look at the numbers then approving.  Mr. Sato suggested the approval process/plan be as follows; first, the numbers are reviewed and possibly reconsidered with all minor changes being made by December 9.  The committee recommends allocation before voting to approve and finally 

scheduling will meet and create a proposed timeline and distribute to the CEMC.  By Consensus, it was agreed this would be the plan of action.   
8.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


The next meeting will be on December 9.
9.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 3:37 p.m.
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